Walter P. Beaver, Jr.

Technical Services
1202 Jordan Drive
Grand Prairie, TX 75050
TEL: (724) 986 — 0523
wbeaver6@tx.rr.com
EIN 46 - 1233351

June 30, 2021

Federal Communications Commission
Barbara A. Kreisman, Chief

Video Division

Media Bureau

Washington, D.C. 20554
Barbara.kreisman@fcc.gov

(via electronic media)

Re: K38NR-D, Alexandria, LA
K45IM-D, Monroe, LA
Facility ID Number: 189745 and
70101
Dear Ms. Kreisman,

Developers and Managers Group, LLC (“Developers”) requests relief from the Commission by tolling the active
construction permit completion date, K45IM-D August 27, 2021 and K38NR-D August 20, 2021, until the new
transmitter, antenna, and tower upgrades may be installed.

Commission letter of June 25" clearly informed Developers K38NR-D and K45IM-D are not eligible for
construction permit extensions yet may submit a request for additional time to complete construction under the
Commission’s “tolling” rule. As suggested Developers has reviewed 47 CFR § 73.3598(b) and has been
subjected to circumstances not under Developers control.

The transmitter vendor cannot at this time provide an estimate as to when delivery of the transmitter can be
made. The reason for the delay in delivery is a direct result from the restarting of commerce in California. The
vendor, Anywave, has received payment for the transmitter(s) and antenna(s). Please see attached Anywave
letters.

Developers is making every effort to complete the authorized construction as stated within the permits before
August 20, 2021 and August 27, 2021. Because of the un-know delay(s), beyond their control, Developers is
requesting relief from the Commission by tolling the construction permit completion date until the new
transmitter, antenna, and tower upgrades may be installed.

Sincerely,
Ernest L. Johnson, (ntitls ey {
Ernest L. Johnson, Esq., D.D. Walter P. Beaver, fr
Certifying Signature Developers and Senior Engineer

Managers Group, LLC



